
Covid-19 
 
Temporary Protective Screens in Private Hire/Hackney Carriage Vehicles  
 
 
The following declaration is to be completed and e-mailed to 
licensing@bedford.gov.uk 

I am planning to fit a temporary protective screen in my licensed vehicle. I have contacted 
my insurance company who confirm that my insurance is valid if I do so. My insurance 
company will provide e-mail confirmation to licensing@bedford.gov.uk  

I agree to remove the protective screen in less than 21 days after the current social 
distancing restrictions relating to COVID-19 have been removed 

I agree that the temporary protective screen in my vehicle will: 

• not be permanently installed in the vehicle 
• not have a solid frame to the screen 
• only be fitted with either Velcro or adhesive fastenings (which can be removed from the 

vehicle when the screens are no longer allowed) 
• be fitted in such a way so as not to affect the structural integrity of the vehicle, or 

interfere with any manufacturer fitted safety equipment e.g. air bags 
• not wrap around the driver seat and create a partition between the two front seats, in 

addition to the rear cabin area. 
• The film / sheet used must be clear and transparent and can only be fitted behind both 

front seats, creating a partition between the front and back area of the vehicle. 

Declaration 

I confirm that I have read and understood the above instructions and hereby undertake to 
act in accordance with them. 

 

Name: ___________________________     

 

Signature: ________________________ 

 

Plate No: ________________________    Date: ___________________________ 
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